Maine Coalition for Housing and Quality Services


Meeting Minutes August 10, 2009 
Present:  Ann Bentley, Kim Humphrey, Beth Jones, Deb Anthony, Jim Pierce, Ed Doggett, Suellen Doggett, Rachel Dyer, Christina Mailhot, Irene Mailhot, Jill Conover (by phone), Jim Houle, Cullen Ryan
DHHS Budget and Section 21 Waiver Program 
No significant changes to services have occurred since the last meeting. The wait list is growing. The waiver was opened to a few as of 7/1/09. Reportedly, more people will be added as money becomes available (because the Dept operates on a cash budget the additional funds that were allocated are not available in their entirety at the start of the fiscal year). OACPDS is forming a group to study service gaps and to plan for the future of developmental services. 
Coalition Action – Maintaining our existing safety net of supportive housing despite budget cuts – Update from Cullen
Thus far this area has been a qualified success. It does not appear that people are being displaced from existing housing, but there has been a “starving of referrals” so vacancies have not been filled, creating fiscal problems related to vacancies which may in the end lead to displacement.  Continued advocacy will be needed to ensure that is not the case. Considerable discussion ensued regarding provider’s approaches to this dilemma: there has been some consolidation with the cooperation and input of people receiving services but no option to change ones mind. SUFU expressed that members have concerns about housemates that are not being addressed
Threats to funding for Services and Housing – Tabor II and Excise Tax Repeal
More information will be shared at the next Coalition meeting, but Cullen provided a brief overview about the potentially very negative effect of these two ballot initiatives on resources for existing services and housing.   Passage of either would lead to a devastating reduction of services and housing opportunities. 
        Presentation/Discussion – Jim Houle, Bernstein Shur – Trust Funds
The Coalition thanked Jim for his generosity with his time in sharing information about the Maine Trust for People with Disabilities. Jim is a local lawyer who has a brother with DD.  After his brother’s return to the community from Pineland, Jim’s family watched a well-intentioned service system struggle to support his brother in a variety of housing types. It was (and is) difficult for people w/ DD to access and sustain safe, high quality housing because the costs are unaffordable for people whose primary support is SSI, even in a state with generous social welfare benefits.  Jim’s family looked to the past, when families provided most of the support to their members with disabilities, investigated what had been done around the country and thought about what would work best for them. Ultimately they formed a trust and purchased a house large enough for the brother & a roommate w/ space for family (most of whom live out of town) to visit. This trust was incorporated as a nonprofit and structured to be accessible to and affordable for families, to control administrative costs, and to provide flexible income/support  for the person w/ a disability in a way that does not impact benefit eligibility. FMI, contact Maine Trust for People with Disabilities, PO box 9729, Portland ME 04104-5029 or www.themainetrust.org
Developing a Strategic Plan for Lifelong Support
a. Review of draft  Continuum of Care template
The document developed by the small subcommittee was reviewed w/ generally positive response. Comments and suggestions were received and some discussion regarding approach , especially that areas were not identified by priority.   All feedback was captured and an updated version will be circulated and will be the template from which we will work.  
b. Next steps
The next step is to begin to identify action plans. All are welcome at the next meeting, to be held at: Community Housing of Maine, 309 Cumberland Ave, Suite 203, Portland, from 2-4pm on Monday 8/31.
II. 1:25pm – Agenda for next and future Coalition meetings 
TABOR II video/discussion; more info about the excise tax proposal. 
Next meeting: 9/14/09 12-1:30pm, same location 
Unless otherwise decided:  All Coalition meetings are the second Monday of the month from 12-1:30pm at 307 Cumberland Avenue in Portland.  
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